
From: Michelle Anthony <mAnthony@professionalsaustralia.org.au>  
Sent: Friday, 26 March 2021 12:08 AM 
To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: Schedule X- Applications to vary an additional 4 Awards  
 
To: The Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 

President 

 
And 
 
To: The AMOD team 
 
We refer to the Statement of His Honour Justice Ross of 3 March 2021 in which applications were 
invited from parties who wished to extend the operation of Schedule X in particular awards. 
 
The Association of Professionals Engineers Scientists Managers (APESMA) wishes to extend the 
operation of Schedule X in the following awards: 

• Airport Employees Award 2020; 

• Architects Award 2020 

• Professional Employees Award 2020 

• State Government Agencies Award 2020 
 
We confirm that the instructions in paragraph 12 of His Honour Justice Ross’ decision of 3 March 
2021 were that parties should make applications to the AMOD team by 4pm on Monday 22 March 
2021. Unfortunately due to an oversight, we did not submit our applications prior to 4pm on 22 
March 2021, and we now seek leave to submit applications for the 5 awards listed above. 
 
We sincerely apologise for the inconvenience caused by the late submission of our applications 
which we will send in four emails immediately after this email. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact the writer on 0401 935 064 or at 
manthony@professionalsaustralia.org.au should you have any queries regarding our four 
applications to extend Schedule X. 
 
 
Regards, 

Michelle Anthony 

Acting Director Industrial Relations 

 
 
P: (03) 9695 8809 
M: 0401 935 064 
148-152 Miller Street, West Melbourne, VIC 3003  

Michelle Anthony is the Acting Director Industrial Relations of Professionals Australia and 
(concurrently), Principal of APESMA Lawyers, a law firm wholly owned by Professionals Australia 
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